
 “So where are you gonna go?” For the past three months, County Employees 
have heard this refrain regarding the temporary relocation of the Courthouse 
offices… we finally have an answer!  The County solicited a temporary office and 
storage space request for proposal 
(RFP) and received six well-qualified 
responses. After review by the 
Courthouse Relocation Subgroup, and 
consideration by the Board of County 
Commissioners (BOCC), the following 

locations have been determined:  

 County Sheriff and Emergency 
Manager will be located at 309 6th 
Avenue in Ouray; 

 The County, District and Municipal 
Courts will be located at 630 Main 
Street in Ouray; 

 The County Assessor, Clerk & 
Recorder, Treasurer & Public 
Trustee, Human Resources Director, 
Information Technology, County 
Administrator and Administrative 
Staff will be located at 112 Village 

Square West Second Floor, Ridgway.  

 EMS offices will be located in the Ridgway Fire Department facility, while also 

maintaining their ambulance bay space in Ouray.   

In order to lessen the impact to County offices and citizens, the moving process 
continues to be discussed. The Clerk & Recorder’s 
Election office will be the first to move, as there are certain 
State-mandated surveillance requirements the County 
must abide by. County staff will continue to make every 
effort to move offices while maintaining services to 
residents. As offices are moved, information will be posted 
on the Ouray County Website, as well as on the Ouray 
County Courthouse Restoration and New Construction 
Project Facebook page.  
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Project Milestones / Next Steps  

 Architect Agreement Finalized February 13th  

 Project Kick-Off Meetings - February 20th and 21st 

 Finalization of Temporary Office Space Lease Agreements 

 Owner’s Representative Selection (in progress)  

 Finalization of Project Lease Purchase Financing - February/March 

 Special Counsel Proposal Award 

 Temporary Office Relocation – moving staged beginning in April. Check 

www.ouraycountyco.gov for updates.  

 General Contractor Request for Proposal - April/May 

 Finalization of Construction Documents 

Did You Know...  

The chairs in the Courtroom 
are original to the building, 
constructed in a theater style 

and affixed to 2 x 4 runners. 
The chairs have likely never 
been permanently attached 
to the floor as the room was 
used for dances and other 
public events. The seats are 
constructed with ornamental 
cast iron and perforated 
curved wood back inserts, 
and tilt-up bent wood seats. 
The chairs also feature 
unique wire cowboy hat 
racks beneath the seat, and a 
wire coat rack on the chair 
back. Despite being in use for 
130 years, the seats are generally in fair condition, albeit the squeaks, rattles, 
bangs, and knocks while in use result in a cacophony of noise in what is 
intended to be a solemn room.  

Follow Along! More information regarding the Courthouse Restoration and 

Construction Project can be found on the Ouray County website, 
(ouraycountyco.gov) or on the Ouray County Courthouse Restoration and 

Construction Project Facebook page.   

Questions, Concerns, or Comments can be directed to Ouray County Administrator at 

(970) 325 -7263.  

http://www.ouraycountyco.gov
http://ouraycountyco.gov/
https://www.facebook.com/SaveTheOurayCountyCourthouse/
https://www.facebook.com/SaveTheOurayCountyCourthouse/

